RICHARD BLUMENTHAL

AGING

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

90 State House Square, Tenth Floor Hartford, CT 06103 (860) 258-6940 Fax: (860) 258-6958

915 LAFAYETTE BOULEVARD, SUITE 304 BRIDGEPORT, CT 06604 (203) 330-0598 FAX: (203) 330-0608 http://blumenthal.senate.gov

706 HART SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510

(202) 224-2823 Fax: (202) 224-9673

ARMED SERVICES
COMMERCE, SCIENCE, AND TRANSPORTATION

JUDICIARY

VETERANS' AFFAIRS

April 23, 2018

Ms. Catherine Rinaldi President Metro-North Railroad 420 Lexington Avenue New York, NY 10017

Dear Ms. Rinaldi:

Thank you for your recent response to my letter of March 7, 2018 regarding Metro-North's efforts to implement Positive Train Control (PTC) throughout the Metro-North system. In my letter, I sought answers on whether Metro-North will complete PTC implementation by the end of 2018. While your letter provides some information about status, it falls short in providing a specific completion timeframe. Instead, your letter provides several vague statements that make me continue to question whether PTC will be fully implemented by the end of 2018. And adding to my concern are reports from earlier today with statements attributed to you that because of "certain critical safety defects" Metro-North is adding two months in "slippage" to it schedule putting PTC implementation by the end of the year "at significant risk." I write with follow-up questions and concerns raised by your letter and statements and again seek a concrete timeframe for when Metro-North will finish the job.

Your letter stresses a number of points but leaves out some key details. Your response outlines the challenges of PTC implementation, which I recognize. Your response also stresses a desire to comply with the law, i.e., a pledge to "meet all statutory requirements," which should be expected anyway. And your letter notes other safety efforts that Metro-North is advancing, which are no doubt critical.

What I want to know is when PTC implementation will be complete. Two lines in your letter make me think the job will not be done until 2019 or later. You state that you will have "successfully exited Revenue Service Demonstration (RSD) and be in the process of phasing PTC in across Metro-North territory by the end of 2018." Later, you state that "we have no way of knowing how long the RSD period will last." This could be interpreted to mean that full PTC implementation could drag on into 2019 or later. Are your statements in your letter and those made publicly today a concession that full implementation will not be done until 2019? If so, when will Metro-North complete full implementation of PTC? I look forward to further clarification on this matter.

I appreciate your attention to this issue and efforts to improve safety throughout the Metro-North Railroad.

Sincerely,

Richard Blumenthal

United States Senate